
 
 

We will not be meeting in May because of State mandates 
about group sizes and social distancing.  I look forward 
to this stuff being behind us for our biking this summer, 
and skiing next season.  Above all, enjoy the summer in 
good health, both you and your families.  We should be 
able to resume our meetings in September. 
Gary 
 



 
 

It is with sadness that we report the recent passing of one 
of the original founders of our club, June Keiser.  
 
Any of our long time members will remember June, our 
second president.  She always accompanied her husband 
Roy, who was our first president, on all of our western 
trips even though she did not ski – but she still managed 
to go shopping.  In her early years, June was an accom-
plished scuba diver and became the first woman in the 
United States to become a certified diving instructor. 
 
Her wit and wisdom leading our group through the early 
years was invaluable to our success.  
 
 
 
 
 
Gary’s going to update our emergency contact list.  Please 
email him (gss12@optonline.net) the name of your contact, your 
relationship, and a phone number for that contact.  
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